KIRG CAMARA TIMES

CASHIERS' FILES

VOLUME II, No. 75 February 25, 1977

1) OUR FUTURE IS UNDER DISCUSSION

We have recently received from Dr. Denholm, Acting College Principal, four "Draft" documents prepared by the College Administrative Board. They are:

- 1. The Immediate Future of VCC....an Operational Proposal
- 2. Job Descriptions College Principal
- 3. Chief Executive Office a Paper upon the Selection Process
- 4. Guidelines College Administrative Board

Reactions and responses from interested faculty, staff and students are sought. If you, individually, or as part of a group, would like to discuss any or all of these "Drafts", please telephone Mrs. King at 688-1111 before March 4, 1977. She will endeavour to schedule a meeting with Dr. Denholm. It is hoped that all meetings will be completed by March 11.

R.F.C.

2) BACH CONCERT

Come to the all-Bach concert to be given by the Music Department this Friday night at 8:00 p.m. (February 25). All faculty performers, and it's free! In the Music building - all are welcome.

G.N.



King Edward Campus

3) CONGRATULATIONS!

Congratulations to Rita Katzel, Mary Hardy and all faculty, staff and students who made KEC's first Health Fair such a resounding success. It was great to see the enthusiasm and interest of so many people participating in the activities of the fair - which is a potent indicator of the need for knowledge and information relative to health matters. Hopefully the fair will become an annual event.

Again, congratulations and many thanks!

J.D.B.

4) HEALTH FAIR

Blue ribbons, medals, or whatever! - are due to Rita
Katzel and Mary Hardy, our Community Health Nurses, for
organizing that most successful Health Fair last Wednesday
and Thursday. It represented hours and days of hard work,
and the large turnout of students, instructors and visitors
was a testimony to its usefulness and interest.

No money rewards, of course, just honour, but lots of that!

G.N.

5) MANY THANKS!

A BIG thank you to the following staff, instructors and their classes for their role in making KEC's first Health Fair so interesting and enjoyable:

John Griffith - traffic safety, breathalyzer - City of Vancouver Police Dept., traffic division

Starr Owen (and morning biology class) - Alcohol

Gordon Pawelchak - reaction time test and culture plates

Lynanne Sharpe - poison control, self-medication, skin care

Barbara Wright - information on birth control

Greta Nelson - mental health services

Noreen Green - information about nutrition

5) Continued:

John Lambert - Library display of books available at KEC's resource centre which pertain to good health.
Thanks, also, for the sonnet.

Phyllis Butler - for handling the booking of all those films

Jim Sugherland and the Audio-Visual Department

Khandy Qureshi - typing

Gwen Chalmers and

Casey Lowe - duplicating

On behalf of the students, faculty, administration and Student Health Services, we appreciate your time and your enthusiasm:

J.D. Brown, Dean of Administrative and Student Services

Rita Katzel, C.H.N.
Mary Hardy , C.H.N.

6) CHRISTIAN FELLOWSHIP

Instructors, administrators, staff: you are invited to meet in the Board Room on Wednesday, March 2nd, 12 to 1:00 p.m. or 1:00 to 2:00 p.m. for Christian Fellowship. Bring your lunch.

R.K. D.G. E.M.

7) SEE SOUTHEAST ASIA (Re-run)

For those not fortunate to see Jim Funk's slide presentations, there will be a repeat performance:

Tuesday, March 1 12:30 - 2:30 Room 101

8) AIR AND HEATING SYSTEM

Louis Moulin and the Engineering staff have been working very hard to ensure that rooms on campus are comfortable. They have just finished balancing the air system — it costs between \$2,000 and \$3,000 to do — and have checked temperatures and humidity levels in all areas. But it will all have been in vain unless everyone co-operates. Please follow these directions:

- (1) do not open windows
- (2) do not adjust thermostats
- (3) do not adjust dampers.

Please remember that in attempting to adjust conditions in your area, you will likely affect several rooms. It would be especially appreciated if all faculty would seek the co-operation of students in leaving the problems of the heating system to the engineers. If there are genuine complaints, please refer them to me and I'll refer them to Mr. Moulin. Many thanks for your co-operation and help.

J.D.B.

9) MALE OR FEMALE?

Please help me. No one here so far can. I have received an application for employment from a Tzippy Schecter. Do I address the envelope to Ms or Mr Schecter? The contents of the envelope don't help me.

R.F.C.

10) GOARD COMMISSION REPORT

The "Report of the Commission on Vocational, Technical and Trades Training in British Columbia", otherwise known as the Goard Commission Report has been published and there is now a copy in our library.

On October 8, 1976, Colin Casey, Robert Cunningham and Rosemary Meyer presented a brief to the Commission on behalf of King Edward Campus.

Recommendations, from page 48 of the report, which follow, show that the Commissioners took cognizance of the King Edward Campus recommendations:

"In response to the special situation in which women in the labour force find themselves, the commission recommends that:

Vocational preparation courses, such as basic training for skill development, women's exploratory apprenticeship prograns, employment orientation for women, and basic job-readiness training, and other similar pre-training opportunities, be expanded and made available to women throughout the province.

Opportunities for training in the trades through apprenticeship, pre-apprenticeship, pre-employment, and on-the-job training be offered to women in accordance with their abilities and potential for qualification in all types of occupations.

In response to the identified special needs of certain citizens, including immigrants, the commission recommends that:

Vocational preparation programs, such as English-language training, basic training for skill development, basic job-readiness training, employment orientation for women, programs on deafness, and trained community aide, be recognized as vocational and continue to receive vocational funding and support. (The essential nature of these programs in unanimously endorsed -- the method of financing is not.)

10) continued

There is much in the report which should be of interest to faculty and students at this campus.

R.F.C.

11) POSITION OPENINGS

VCC Vancouver Vocational Institute invites applications for:

Instructor - Dental Assisting Department

Applications to be submitted no later than March 4, 1977.

For details, please see posting on faculty bulletin board.

R.F.C.

11) COURSE AT DOUGLAS COLLEGE

Douglas College offers a short course in <u>Simple Social</u> Research.

TIME: 7:30 - 9:30

DATE: March 17 - May 19, 1977

FEE: \$25.00

For details, please see posting on faculty bulletin board.

R.F.C.

12) BCTF POSITION OPENINGS

Assistant Directors - Professional Development
Three or four positions will become available in the
Professional Development Division (final decision on
the number will be made subsequent to a review of
divisional programs and staffing needs). The appointments will take effect July 1, 1977 or shortly thereafter.
Applications to be in writing and received by 5:00 p.m.,
March 18, 1977.

For details, please see posting on faculty bulletin board.

13) PLEASE NOTE AND REMEMBER THESE MUSIC DEPARTMENT DATES:

The Music Department would like to remind all faculty, staff and students of the weekly recital series being presented in the Recital Hall of the Music Building. There will be recitals every Tuesday noon from now until the end of the term, and recitals every Friday evening (including tonight) until the end of the term.

As previously mentioned, the recital tonight will be an all-Bach concert featuring more V.C.C. Faculty members on stage than ever before.

Tuesday, March 1, will feature student performers, including a guitar and voice duet and a double bass and piano duet.

Friday, March 4 will feature two V.C.C. Faculty members, (a husband and wife team) Brian and Laverne G'Froerer. Brian on French Horn and Laverne giving an exciting vocal recital.

A FIRST REMINDER OF THE THIRD ANNUAL V.C.C. SPRING FESTIVAL OF MUSIC.

As was the case in the previous two years, the Music Department Spring Festival will be free to the public. Dates for this year's event:

Monday, March 28: - V.C.C. Stage Band
Tuesday, March 29: - Student Soloists

Tuesday, March 29: - Student Soloists
Wednesday, March 30: - Concerto Performance

Thursday, March 31: - Piano Concerto Choral Concert

The Wednesday and Thursday evening concerts will feature the Spring Festival Orchestra composed of V.C.C. faculty and students.

All concerts will begin at 8:00 p.m. in the Queen Elizabeth Playhouse.

If you would like to attend any of these performances,

please put a note in Mr. Domer's or Mr. Smith's letter box in the Main Office, and we will gladly supply you with tickets.

MUSIC DEPARTMENT NOTES:

The Jazz and Commercial Music Program in the Music Department is in the process of really putting King Edward Campus on the map. (All we have to do is find out where on the map to put it.)

Two weeks ago, Dave Robbins and the Stage Band put in a rather long Saturday afternoon at Little Mountain Sound Studios, putting together a taping for CHQM Radio. The Radio Station is doing a series of programs on Sunday evenings, featuring Vancouver student musicians.

The tape sounded so good when finished that the Management at Little Mountain are urging CHQM to give the Stage Band a time slot in a time when ratings are highest and, after that, the decision was made to make a commercial product of the tape.

More on this to come, as the tapes will be produced and ready for sale in about six weeks.

